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Activities Income     $ 3217             Activities Expenses    $ 2129 
Dance Income         $ 3310             Dance Expense         $ 2,934 
Dues  Income          $   585             New Member Social   $   187 
Raffle Income          $   785             Newsletter Expense   $   412 
Paypal                     $       0             Meeting Expense       $    620 
                                                        Admin & Banking       $      65  
______________________________________________________
Total Income           $ 7897            Total Expenses            $ 7477 
 

                            Net Change:    $     420           
                            Balance:          $ 10616     

September 2018 
Financial 
Summary 

 
November 1, 2018 
 
Greetings to All NRC and Lifetime Members  

 

I and Team 103, otherwise known as Board 103, are looking forward to working with you over the next 6 months.  I 
enjoy meeting new people and learning about the different experiences they have had in their lives. 

The mission of the NRC is to provide a way for new residents of Cape Coral to make new friends and become 
acquainted with the services and activities that both the NRC and City of Cape Coral can provide. 

The NRC is supported through membership fees and participation in morning meeting and dance raffles.  I and my 
team look forward to hearing new ideas and opportunities that will help to expand participation in the NRC raffles, 
dances, and other activities.    

I am a big believer in combined wisdom.  Through you and our life-time members we have a lot of experience that 
would help us continue the NRC’s mission.  Please feel free to forward any ideas you have to me at 
nrc.pres@gmail.com.   

I look forward to meeting you personally as we move ahead making the NRC the best it can be. 

Kathy Bode 
President Board 103 
 

 

 
        
          Kathy Bode 
                      President Board 103 
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December 4, 2018 – John Szerlag, City Manager 

 New Resident Club of Cape Coral 
Monthly Minutes 
October 2, 2018 

 
Mike Jones, President of Board 102 called the meeting to order at 09:22 a.m. 
 
The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
The new member table was welcomed and reminded to stay after the meeting for a photo.  
 
The President introduced our first speaker, Robin Griffiths, author, motivational and exercise coach.  Robin 
discussed change and how to handle changes in our lives.  Her approach to dealing with change was based on the 
following points: 

• Stay positive 
• Find humor and fun  
• Be patient and accepting 
• Look for change before it hits you 

Her website is www.robinannegriffiths.com 
 
The President introduced our second speaker, Frank Lee from the Lions Club.  Frank discussed how the Lions 
benefit the community.   

• Vision and hearing testing in schools 
• Diabetes testing 
• Collect and redistribute used eye glasses 

Frank invited everyone to participate in the Lion’s fundraiser, a Texas Hold’em tournament on Feb. 9th 2019.  
Frank shared his own health issues and his desire to leave a private legacy by encouraging people to volunteer.  
Frank invited all to attend a Lions Club meeting.   
 
Mike Jones discussed the Board’s recommendation to raise membership dues from $45 for three years to $60 for 
three years.  A motion was presented and accepted to increase the dues. 
 
Mike Jones presented the slate of officers for Board 103 
President    Kathy Bode 
1st VP     Kathy Chaney 
2nd VP     Don VunCannon 
Secretary    JoEllen Jones 
Treasurer    Fred Piecewicz 
Activities    Sue Campbell 
Dance Reservations   Cherie Perine 
AM Refreshments   Karen Cole 
PM Refreshments   Marisa Lally 
Hospitality    Judy Hieser 
 



 

Anthony’s on the Boulevard 
1303 Del Prado Blvd 
239-257-2446 
 
Ariani Ristorante Italiano 
1529 SE 15th Terr 
239-772-8000 
 
BB’s Unique Cupcake Boutique 
and Custom Cakes 
239-400-0099 
 
Bonefish Grill 
900 SW Pine Island Road 
239-574-1018 
 
Bowland 
42 Mid Cape Terrace 
239-772-1661 
 
Cape Cleaners 
810 Cape Coral Pkwy E. 
239-549-1740 
 
Cape Coral Edible Arrangements 
2301 Del Prado Blvd. Unit 690 
239-574-3784 
 
Creative Computer Solutions 
4709 Coronado Pkwy 
239-541-5441 
 
Chloe & Isabel by Regina 
reginak1230@gmail.com 
816-352-3068 
 
Downtowner Car Wash 
1009 Del Prado Blvd S. 
239-772-2277 
 
Dixie Roadhouse 
1023 SE 47th Terrace 
239-541-7900 
 
Edison & Ford Winter Estates 
2350 McGregor Blvd, Ft. Myers 
239-334-7419 

Fins Seafood & Dive Bar 
3422 Del Prado Blvd 
239-984-5449 
 
Florida Everblades 
11000 Everblades Pkwy, Estero 
239-948-7825 ext 1500 
 
Fort Myers Miracle 
14400 Six Mile Cypress, FM 
239-553-7671 
 
George’s Complete Auto Repair 
4804 Coronado Pkwy 
239-552-1588 
 
GP Plumbing & Air Conditioning 
jeremya@gppcorp.com 
239-945-0126 
 
Hair Look Salon by Monica 
South Cape Plaza 
4720 SE 15th Ave 
239-541-9951 
 
Hooked Island Grill 
4200 Pine Island Road NW 
Matlacha 239-540-3463 
 
Hurricanes Grill and Wings 
756 SW Pine Island Rd 
Cape Coral, FL  33991 
 
Ice Sssscreamin’ 
520 Cape Coral Pkwy E. 
239-541-9100 
 
Karma and Coconuts 
1112 SE 47th Terrace, Init E 
239-542-0424 
 
Lumpy’s Golf Store 
11120 S Cleveland Ave 
Ft. Myers 239-939-5235 
 
 
 

Lady Cakes 
2924 Del Prado S 
239-549-CAKE (2253) 
 
Madd Hatter 
730 SW 4th Street 
239-242-0410 
 
Metro Diner 
1625 Cape Coral Pkwy East 
239-288-0057  
 
Palmetto Pine Country Club 
1940 SW 9th Court 
239-574-2141 
 
Perk & Brew 
1021 A Cape Coral Pkwy E 
239-542-6080 
 
Personal Touch 
1530 Santa Barbara Blvd 
239-945-2456 
 
Point 57 
3522 Del Prado Blvd S. 
239-471-7785 
 
Red Headed Witches 
1910 Del Prado Blvd S. 
239-573-6566 
 
Sunshine Jewelers 
1924 Del Prado Blvd S. 
239-424-8176 
 
Tammy Pangburn, LMT 
Medical Massage Therapist 
Located in Salon @ Club Square 
239-634-4494 
 
The Dek 
4704 SE 15th Avenue 
239-542-3745 
 
The Twisted Lobster 
1341 Del Prado Blvd #1 
239-800-2879 
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These local businesses have been most generous in their contributions to the New Resident Club.  
Please patronize them and let them know we appreciate their support.  To ensure their continued 

support, please redeem gift certificates or coupons promptly. 

mailto:reginak1230@gmail.com
mailto:jeremya@gppcorp.com


 

239-471-2075 

NRC FAQ 
 
 

• What are some of the more common events that the New Resident Club hosts?  Some of the main events are the monthly 
Cocktails on the Cape held at various locations within town, Sunset on the Beach held at the Yacht Club beach during October 
through April, the New Resident Club Dance held the 4th Saturday of the month, bocce, bowling, trivia nights, bingo, wine 
tastings and golf to mention a few.  The club is always open to new suggestions on activities and members are encouraged to 
organize events they are interested in. 

• What time are the majority of the events held?  To insure consistency, the monthly Member meeting is held on the first 
Tuesday of the month at 9:00 in the Yacht Club building.  There are monthly Men’s breakfast (held in the morning) and the 
Ladies Luncheon (held during the noon lunch time) but the majority of events start between 5:00 and 6:00 in the evening and 
are held on various nights during the week or weekend. 

Page 6 

  Supporters 

10 Twenty-Five 
1025 Santa Barbara Blvd. 
239-829-0407 
 
Back Streets Sports Bar 
& Pizzeria 
915 SE 47th Terr. 
239-945-7555 
 
Big Blue Brewing 
4721 SE 10th Pl 
239-471-2777 
 
Blu Agave 
1404 Cape Coral Pkwy. E 
www.bluagavemexres.com 
 
Cape Coral Golf Club 
11460 Royal Tee Circle 
Cape Coral, Fl 33991 
239-283-5522 
 
Farmers Market – Cape Coral 
Club Square Lot 
Saturdays 8am-1pm 
 
Gusto Cucina Italiana 
229 Del Prado N. #15 
239-458-5900 
 

 
Lenny’s Grill & Subs 
2301 Del Prado Blvd. 
Cape Coral, FL 
239-574-3360 
 
 
Overtime Pizzeria & Sports 
Bar 
1708 Cape Coral Pkwy 
Cape Coral, FL 33914 
239-541-3367 
 
 
Pam Maciejewski, LMT 
4706 SE 9th Pl 
Cape Coral, FL 33904 
239-549-4094 
 
 
Yoga Fit 
1715 Cape Coral Pkwy W 
239-443-4646 or 
859-907-3290 
 

Papa Joe’s Italian Restaurant 
& Pizzeria 
814 E. Cape Coral Pkwy 
239-945-1700 
 
 
Regions Bank 
1507 Cape Coral Pkwy E 
239-945-1577 
 
Rusty’s Raw Bar & Grill 
4631 SE 10th Pl 
239-360-8154 
 
Salon @ Club Square 
Tammy Pangburn, LMT 
4706 SE 11th Pl  Ste D 
Cape Coral, FL 33904 
239-634-4494 
 

http://www.bluagavemexres.com/
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Save These Dates 

Boating Clubs 

                  
 
 

                   
 

                   
 
 
 
    
     

Cape Coral  
Sail Club 
Email the Commodore at: 
commodore@capecoralsailingclub.c
om 
 

 

The Cape Coral 
Cruise Club 
Contact Philip Kryger 
239-541-0236 
www.c-c-c-c.org 
 

 

Sea Drifters 
Power Boat Club 
Contact Bob Godsea 
239-728-8300 
bgodsea@comcast.net 

 

SW Florida Sea Ray 
Owners Club 
Contact Linda Partilo 
239-542-0729 

Shore Leave 
Cruise Club 
Contact Tom Irlbeck 
Bearintheair01@gmail.com 

 

NBS Boating Club 
Contact Jean VanHouse 
239-754-2396 
rjvanhouse@hotmail.com 

 

Cape Coral 
Power Squadron 
Boating Safety Courses and 
Activities 
Contact John: 239-549-
9754 

mailto:courtney.a.blanchard@gmail.com


 

Men’s Breakfast 
 

Start your day by loading up on some protein…well, 
carbs to for that matter.  Come to the Men’s Breakfast 
at the House of Omelets, 900 SW Pine Island Road 
at 9am every second Tuesday of the month and start 
your day with some serious grub.  Join us for good 
food, good companionship, and good conversation. 
 

Men’s Breakfast is a long-standing tradition of the 
NRC and provides an opportunity for a hearty meal 
among friends. 
 

We have a seat reserved for you.  
 

Contact your host Chris Weeks at  
239-339-7015 or cjweeks1234@gmail.com 

 
    
 
   Wednesdays 1pm - 3pm & 3pm - 5pm 
   at Veterans Park: 4140 Coronado 

          
                                       
No experience required!  Play for free!  The NRC has paid the 
court fees! 
 
Open to all NRC members, Single players are always 
welcome 
 
For more info contact Robin at 239-541-7201 
fabartz@yahoo.com 
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Come out and join us for pickleball, one of 
America’s fastest growing sports.  Whether 
you are a novice or an experienced player, 
you’ll have a blast and meet some new friends.    
 

 
For info, contact Sue Jackson suejnml@yahoo.com 

Pickleball 

Single? Come join us! Our group is a network of singles from 
all NRC groups and graduates. We are for singles interested in 

meeting other singles for fun and various shenanigans. Please visit 
our Facebook page at: Single Mingle or email me at 

ginayebb@gmail.com.  

Join us at the home of Judy Hieser for refreshments, while 
meeting other new members and some  NRC board 
members.  Please RSVP to Judy Hieser at 
hieserj@speednet.com or phone 309-264-3880. 

 

Additional details will be included in your invitation sent via 
email from Punchbowl. 

New Members’ Social 
Monday, November 12 

6:00 - 8:00 pm 

For the new NRC members who joined in October… YOU’RE INVITED! 

This is a fun way to get to know the group you will be forming, and to get answers to any questions you may have. 

 

mailto:fabartz@yahoo.com
mailto:suejnml@yahoo.com
mailto:hieserj@speednet.com


 NRC LADIES LUNCHEON 
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 15th (11:30 A.M.) 

Uncle Angelo’s Restaurant & Pizzeria 
 

   
            

2612 Santa Barbara Blvd, Cape Coral, FL 33914 
 

They would like to formally welcome us to Uncle Angelo’s restaurant, located in beautiful Cape Coral.  They offer 
Casual from Scratch Italian Fare and offer the freshest ingredients that they can source. They only have one rule 
at their restaurant, and that is to enjoy yourself as much as humanly possible.  Put the cell phones away, and 
enjoy the ambiance, and experience that is Uncle Angelo’s Mangia. Come support a local restaurant. 
 
Entrée Selections: 

 
*****Each meal selection includes a Caesar salad, bread with dipping oil *********** 

• Linguine with Clam sauce:  Whole and chopped clams with roasted garlic in their lemon butter sauce 
served with  Linguine or; 

• Maria’s Eggplant Parmesan:  Layers of thinly sliced and breaded and fried eggplant with Sunday sauce 
and mozzarella cheese served with penne pasta in our Sunday sauce or; 

• Chicken Franchese: Chicken that is egg battered and simmered in a white wine, butter and lemon sauce 
served over penne pasta; 

• Stuffed Baked Shells: Jumbo stuffed shells with parsley ricotta, mozzarella, parmesan cheese. 

Dessert Choice: Homemade bread pudding with rum extract glaze or a cannoli. 
COST: $20 ($2 additional surcharge for credit card). Includes gratuity and soft drink and dessert 

MUST BE PREPAID: Deadline to sign-up or cancel with a refund is 5 PM, Friday, November 9th. All checks 
payable to the NRC. If paying at the Yacht Club or through PayPal, please send e-mail to 
sherrivivone@yahoo.com to arrange for food selection. 

Sign up:  

• At current luncheon (check or cash); 

• In person at the Cape Coral Yacht Club (check only); 

• In person at the monthly NRC Meeting (cash, check, credit); or 

• Online at www.capecoralnewresident.com; Select “pay for activities” but you MUST email me with your 
selections 

 
QUESTIONS? Call, text or e-mail Sherri Vivone (Cell 913-530-6167); sherrivivone@yahoo.com  
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Giving Thanks this Holiday Season 
A special Thank You goes out to all the ladies’ luncheon volunteers who graciously stepped 
in and assisted with making this monthly event a successful and fun time for our members 
this last term. Nora appreciated all of you and your efforts very much!   
 

 
 

Front Row:  Sherri Vivone (In-coming Ladies Luncheon Chair), Nora Sansone Hoover (Out-going Ladies 
Luncheon Chair) 
 

Back Row: Linda Nusser, Lois Reynolds, Grace Veliz, Marya Horstmeyer, Bunny McGee & Marie Barrett 
 
Not Present: Sara Broadfoot, Marty Franssen, Nancy Harmon, Anna Humkey, Karen Peltola & Elsa 
Schutzman, Millie Grazie and Valeria See 
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17 

18 

Pickleball 
10:00 am - Joe Stonis 

Bocce @ Veterans Park 
       1-3 pm & 3-5 pm 

 

8
1 

25 

9
2 

Bocce @ Veterans Park 
1-3 pm & 3-5 pm 

 

 
1
1
1
1
1
1
1
4 

15 Veterans Day 

3 2 

21 

16 

Pickleball  
10:00 am - Camelot 

World Kindness Day 

 

   
NRC General Meeting 
 9:15 a.m. @ Yacht Club 
 
          Pickleball 
 10:00 am - Camelot 
 

Thanksgiving 
 

 

Ladies Luncheon 
11:30 at Uncle Angelos 

 

 

19 

6 

13 14 

 1 

12 
 

 

 

World Peace 
Day 

 

 

 28 

4 

 

 

 

 

 

5 

11 

 

 

10
02 

29 30 

      

   

 

 

         Pickleball 
  10:00 am - Camelot 
 

        Pickleball 
 10:00 am - Camelot 
 

         Pickleball  
10:00 am - Joe Stonis 
 

         Pickleball 
  10:00 am - Camelot 
 

    Pickleball  
 10:00 am - Camelot 
 

          Pickleball 
  10:00 am - Camelot 
 

         Pickleball  
10:00 am - Camelot 
Camelot 
 

Pickleball 
10:00 am - Joe Stonis 
 

Cocktails on the Cape               
FINS Seafood & Dive Bar 
               5 p.m. 

    New Members Social 
             6 to 8 pm 
 

  Mens Breakfast 
House of Omelets 9 
a.m. 

Bocce @ Veterans Park 
1-3 pm & 3-5 pm 

 

 

   Book Club 
       9 am 
 

 

      Singles Game Night 
               6 pm   
   tonibooton@yahoo.com 

  AAE Glass Activity 
         6 p.m. 
 

  AAE Glass Activity 
         6 p.m. 
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Remember Toys for Tots as you have your group potlucks and 
other holiday get-togethers. The NRC is a long-time sponsor which 
allows kids to have a happy Christmas when they might not 
otherwise receive anything. As you collect toys and other 
donations at your group potlucks, we will gladly pick them up at 
your house. Call Pat Wood at 315-250-1052 or email him at 
payw601@comcast.net, or Rick Robison at 847-867-4961 or 
email him at rickrobison@gmail.com to schedule a pickup of your 
toys. Thank you for your continued support of Toys for Tots. Feel 
free to contact Pat or Rick if you have questions. 

 

Ladies Luncheon 
 

November, 2018, to April, 2019 
 

Ladies Luncheon is scheduled for 
the 3rd Thursday of every month. It’s 
great fun — but it IS a big event. A 
pool of volunteers is needed to 
help. You can help once — or on a 
regular basis.  This is a great way to 
meet other NRC members. 

If you are willing to help out, please 
contact Sherri Vivone: 

Email: sherrivivone@yahoo.com  

Phone: 913-530-9167 

 

This is not an NRC sponsored event, however come and enjoy this highly rated show! 
 

mailto:payw601@comcast.net
mailto:rickrobison@gmail.com


 

  

 

 

Cocktails on the Cape 
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Tuesday, November 20th 
5:00pm - 7:30pm 

FINS Seafood and Dive Bar 
3422 Del Prado Blvd. S. 

Cape Coral, FL  

                  Fins Seafood and Dive Bar 

Let’s all gather at FINS to enjoy some stimulating conversation, cool 
cocktails, and some of the best seafood in town.  Tables and the bar 
area will be reserved for NRC guests, so let ‘em know you’re with 
the NRC when you arrive.  They are extending their Happy Hour 
specials for us for the evening. We’ll see you there! 
 

Happy Hour will be 
extended for NRC! 



 

                     Paradise Parrots 
                     July 2016 
                    Reporter - Bridgette Bonatsos 
 
 
We celebrated  Jan's birthday at 
Citrola's Italian Restaurant on 
Oct. 3rd,  Jim's birthday at 
Christoffs on Oct. 17th. On 
Friday Oct. 19th we celebrated 
Nancy Austin's birthday at 
Coopers Hawk down in North 
Naples.  

A Group of Parrots including 
(John, Jim, Tim, Michelle, Chris, 
Nancy and Gary) completed a 36 
mile MS bike ride in St. 
Augustine. We rode from 
Mainland all the way to Daytona 
Beach.  

Bridgette and Mike enjoyed a 4-
day weekend in St. Augustine. 
Spent 3 days exploring, St. 
George Street, Ripley's Believe It 
or Not, Ghost Train tour, Wax 
Museum and Alligator Farm. 
There were so many things to 
see 3 days was just not enough-
Have to go back another time.  

Steve Anderson and Bridgette 
are coming to end of their time on 
board 102.  Marisa will be joining 
board 103. 
 
 
 
 

Bad Buoys and 
Nauti Gulls 
August 2016 
Reporter - Gene Kadela 

 

 The Nauti Gulls now have an 
“Arm Knitting” group which 
presently consists of Martha, 
Linda, Anne, Jane, and Michele, 
(via face time).  As far as I know 
there are no Bad Buoys involved.  
For those of us who are 
uninformed, arm knitting 

produces a super soft chunky 
blanket. 
 
Good News and Bad News Dept! 
Good news – the BBNG Trivia 
team was in first place. . . briefly. 
The bad news . . . they didn’t stay 
there. 
 
Michele has been posting photos 
of her outdoor thermometer 
showing temps in the 30’s.  I 
guess temperature in the 90’s in 
late October isn’t really that bad.  
 
Thanks to Linda Y and Bob for 
hosting our October pot luck in 
their beautiful home.  Good 
friends,  great food, and a 
delicious cake to celebrate the 
birthday of Linda Z. 
   
 

 
Twisted Turtles 
September 2016 
Reporter - Sharon Victor 

 
No report this month 
 
 
 
 

The Happy Owls 
October 2016 
Reporter - Sue Ford 

 
 
No report this month  
  
 
 
                         The Getgoes 

     November 2016 
                   Reporters - Sheila Nutter 

  
Happy Birthday to Joe M. 10/9, 
Monica T. 10/16, Jim B. 10/17, 
Larry N. 10/23 & Ron B. 
10/30.  Welcome Back Kyle and 
Ron, Melody, Greg, Susie & Bob, 
to the GetGoes where you 
belong. 

Adrienne hosted Bunco on 
10/5.  Mary M. hosted book club 
with "The Storyteller”. Barbara 
had 13 GetGoes Girls at 
Ford's Garage for our luncheon. 
Cocktails at Hurricane Grill, we 
had the largest table. Kathy, 
Pamela & Pat attended the 
Ladies Luncheon at Misto's on 
10/18. 
 
10 GetGoes returned on 10/19 to 
Nemo's for Trivia after taking the 
summer off.  A large group of 
GetGoes will be at the Fall 
Dance with the Band "41 South", 
the same band gave Pamela her 
1st Trophy at the NRC 50th 
Anniversary Dance last year. 
 
Congratulations to Kathy Bode 
who will be our next NRC 
President for 6 months. 
 
HAVE A HAPPY & SAFE 
THANKSGIVING 
 
 
                         Sunsetters 
                         December 2016 
                         Reporter - Judy Lofton 
 
No report this month 
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NRC Group News 



 

 

NRC Group News 
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        Pelican Briefs 
       January 2017 
       Reporter - Cheryl Perine 

 

 
Pete & Julie helped Sharyn & Phil 
celebrate Sharyn’s Birthday, Oct 
5, at the Blue Coyote dinner 
club!  Great dinner. 
 
Judy and Denny traveled to NY 
for the baptism of the last 
grandchild, Reese Eileen 
 
Jan Nordquist is in St Louis, MO 
participating in one of 34 
choruses competing for this 
year’s International top 10 
choruses. She belongs to Spirit of 
the Gulf chorus located in Ft. 
Myers, FL.  Tom will join Jan in 
FL by Nov.1. 
 
PB’s got together at the Big Blue 
for dinner on Oct. 20.  
 
There were 36 people at the 4 PB 
tables for the dance this month!   
 
Lots of fun with this active group! 
 
 
 
                   Rock The Boat 
                  March/April 2017 
                  Reporter - Scott Cruzen 
 
 
Rock the Boaters have been 
braving the hot weather, algae, 
and red tide to continue 
boating.  Actually, other than one 
day when the red tide was a bit 
much, it’s been pretty darn nice 
out there.  We’ve had a number 
of fun get-togethers, cocktail 
parties, and outings to keep us 
busy as well.  Several RTBs went 
to see the talent contest in Fort 
Myers and had a good time, lotsa 
talent out there, for sure!    

  
 
                   Dancing Dolphins 
                  May/June 2017 
                  Reporter - Corinne Rinaldi 
 
 
 October birthdays, Rob,Jague, 
Perri and Diana were celebrated at 
10/25. A good time was had by all. 
 
Cori supported and attended 
Angels Fore Charity golf outing at 
PPCC. Bruce Roberts off with 
CERT to Panama City so help build 
a shelter. 
 
 
 
                       Cape Corruptibles 
                       July/August 2017 
                       Reporter - Ruth Locke 
 
We had our potluck at Octoberfest 
with 12 people present from Cape 
Corruptibles and other 
groups.  Sam and Diane just 
returned from a trip to Savannah 
and Saint Petersburg. 
 
 
 
     
                       Seas the Days 
                      September/October 2017 
                      Reporter - Nancy Finnegan 
 

 
Mary Jane and Bruce Bertel held 
the October potluck with a Key 
West theme.   
Phil and Linda Manes will be 
holding the November potluck with 
the theme of a Tailgating party.   
Sue and Jeff with Nancy attended 
the Cocktails on the Cape at the 
Hurricane Grill and had a fun night 
of drinks and conversation.  
They enjoyed some nice cold 
Yuenglings and Nancy enjoyed 
iced tea (this girl needs to lose 
some of the party pounds she put 

on going up to Baltimore a few 
times this year!)   
We have a few going to the Cape 
Coral German Festival this 
year.  Oompah, Oompah! 
Some of our 'snowbirds' are 
coming back and we will 
hopefully see them soon. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 AAE  Glass  Making  Activity 
     
   Come join this group and  
  make a beautiful glass dish! 
 
       November 18th 1-3 p.m. 
       November 19th 6-8 p.m. 
 
     $30 each to make a tray 
     Many colors are available 
 
Feel free to bring drinks (alcohol is 
fine) and snacks. 
 
1490 NE Pine island Rd.  Bldg. 10 
 
Directions: Take Del Prado 
South, turn left on Pine Island Rd., 
turn into the first left turn lane, 
cross Pine Island Rd and turn into 
the Central Cape Business Park 
shopping center, turn right at the 
sign (Buildings 4-6-8-10) in back 
of the strip mall and drive to the 
end. 
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                          Galloping Geckos 
                         November 2017 
                         Reporter - Bunny McGee 
 

Mary Juza and Terrell Ott have 
just returned from a fabulous trip 
to Ireland and Scotland while Gil 
and Karen Petola had a delightful 
tour of Rome and Florence and 
took cooking classes in an Italian 
castle. Can't wait to sample their 
culinary offerings at future pot 
lucks!!! Several members 
recently enjoyed a Movie Sunday 
viewing "A Star is Born." Great 
flick. 
 
Lois and Ed Gompertz have a 
new grandson and a great 
granddaughter.Congratulations!  
And congratulations to Merilee 
Conroy who was sworn in as a 
deputy in the Lee County 
Sheriff's Office Mounted Division. 
(see photo collage) 
 
 
 
                  Latitude Adjustment 
                 December 2017 
                 Reporter - Dale Arvay 
 
 

We had a potluck at Luis and 
Grace Veliz’s house on 
September 21.  A group of us 
went to a Latin Salsa dance on 
September 28th at the Yacht 
Club. We had a card game night 
at Wendy Leistiko’s home on 
October 8.  Several women went 
to a group luncheon at the Boat 
House in Ft Myers October 11th.  
A small group is attending the 
Del Prados at Cape Cabaret Oct. 
17th for a night of dining and 
dancing.   Several women are 
attending the NRC Ladies 
Luncheon on October  
18th.   We also have a potluck 
scheduled at Mike & Marie 
Barrett’s house on October 26th.   
Dale & Karen Arvay 

                    Coastal Boomers 
                    January 2018 
                    Reporter - Barb DiFazio 
 
 
No report this month 
 
 
 
                     Mixed Nuts 
                     February 2018 
                     Reporter - JoAnn Craig 
 
 
 
No report this month 
 
 
 
                  Sandy Bottoms 
                 March/April 2018 
                 Reporter - Billie Jean Hubert 
 
 
 
No report this month 
 
 
 
                   Lost in Paradise 
                  May 2018 
                  Reporter - Susan Campbell 
 
 
No report this month 
 
 
                     Makin Waves 
                     June/July 2018 
                     Reporter - Julie Mulvey 
 
. 
We had our potluck at Deb at 
Dan's and it was a Halloween 
party. Deb did a great job 
decorating her house for the 
party.  Everyone came in 
costume and brought great 
food.  We danced and had a 
great time.  Thank you to Deb 
and Dan. We had a great time! 
Also some of the ladies went to 
the Ladies luncheon and some 
of us went to the dance.  We 

are all making new friends and 
having a good time doing it.                               
 
 
                        Singles Group 
                        Reporter - Donna Milbee 
                        milbeed@ymail.com 
 

 
Single? Come join us!  
 
Our group is a network of singles 
from all NRC groups and 
graduates. We are for singles 
interested in meeting other 
singles for fun and various 
shenanigans. For a list of 
activities and other fun stuff 
please visit our Facebook page 
at: NRC Single mingle or email 
to ginayebba@gmail.com.  
 
 
 
               The Golfers 
                 Reporter - Bev Cramer 
                 bvcramer@yahoo.com 
 
 
A group of us get together most 
Wednesdays for a round of golf 
and a couple of cold ones at the 
19th hole.  We play all local 
courses in Fort Myers and Cape 
Coral. 
 
There is an NRC golf outing 
every Monday that is organized 
by Bev Cramer.  This would be 
good for the beginners as well 
as those who only want to play 
nine holes.  Her email address is 
bvcramer@yahoo.com or you 
can contact me to get on the list 
for other golfing adventures at 
frankrado51@gmail.com. 
 
 

mailto:ginayebb@gmail.com
mailto:bcvramer@yahoo.com
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                   Scooter Group 
    Reporter-Dennis Appel 
    appelden@yahoo.com 

 
Come join us! We explore area 
neighborhoods, parks, and 
beaches, with breaks for food and 
refreshments.  Join us for a slower-
paced journey through SWFL on 
two wheels. Contact me at 734-
476-8856, or email me at 
appelden@yahoo.com 
 
 
                     CC Ryders 
                    Reporter - Tony Matusicky 
                    anthemauction@att.net 
 

 
No report this month 
 
 
 
                         Pickleball Group 
                        Reporter-Sue Jackson  
                        Suejnml@yahoo.com                           
                       
We are going to start our regular 
days and times for Pickleball next 
week.  Please keep in mind that 
these are times and locations for 
those who want to play to get 
together.  Feel free to use this list to 
set up games on your own, 
also.  We can sometimes get a 
large group and some people want 
to play the entire time and this is not 
possible when we have a larger 
group--we will rotate in and out.   
 
We will play Monday mornings at 
10:00 at Camelot. 10:00 on 
Thursdays at Joe Stonis and 2:00 
on Tuesdays at Camelot.  Please 
keep in mind that this is an NRC 
event.  These are scheduled times 
for those who want to play together, 
however, there is no guarantee that 
people will show up, especially 
early in the season.   
 
There are no lessons and people 
are at different levels of play.  (I 
personally "learned" from watching 
You Tube videos.)   
 

Any questions, please contact Sue 
Jackson.  
 
              
 
                    Kayak Group 
                    Reporter - Robert Pruiett 
                    rjpruiett.nrc@gmail.com 
 
Here are a couple of places to rent 
Kayaks that people in the group 
have used.  
  
• Carmen’s Kayaks –  
   239-333-7332.  Carmen will drop    
   it off and pick it up at the 
   site.  Carmen said that she drops 
   them off at several places and 
   even does guided tours. 
  
• Gulf Coast Kayak on Pine Island 

Rd. They have done some event 
for the NRC in the past. 

  
An updated Kayak Group email list 
for September has been sent out.  
If you want to have your information 
added to the mailing list, contact 
Robert Pruiett by email at: 
rjpruiett.nrc@gmail.com. As 
always, I am just the keeper of the 
list.  If you want to go out kayaking, 
use this list and invite people.  We 
all love to kayak so just ask.  
  
 
                  Book Club 
                  Reporter - Kathy Fannon 
                  fannonjk157@gmail.com 
 
 

We met in October and chose the 
books for the next year- a new 
process for us but it worked well. 
The list is as follows:  
November: All We Have Left by 
Wendy Mills 
December: News of the World by 
Paulette Jules 
January: The Rent Collector by 
Cameron Wright 
February: Where the Wild Cherries 
Grow by Laura Madeline  
March: Beneath A Scarlet Sky by 
Mark Sullivan 

April: Ordinary Grace by William 
Kent Kruger  
May: A Gentleman in Moscow by 
Amor Towles 
June: River of Doubt by Candice 
Millard 
July: The Emerald Mile by Kevin 
Fedarko 
August: If the Creek Don’t Rise by 
Lea Weiss 
September: Lab Girl by Hope 
Jahren 
 
Our next meeting is Friday, 
November 9th at 9 a.m. in the 1227 
Executive Bldg at 1227 47th St in 
Cape Coral.  
Until then- Happy Reading 
 
 
                    Ohio Buckeyes 
                    Reporter - Traci Chepeus,     
                    Linda Nusser, Susan Oliver 
                    coolbuckeyes@gmail.com 
 
THIRTY ROUTTY BUCKEYES 
CELEBRATED A BUCKEYE WIN 
AT BIG TEN TAVERN!  WE ARE 
THE NRC BUCKEYES, MIGHTY 
MIGHTY BUCKEYES, 
EVERYWHERE WE GO PEOPLE 
WANT TO KNOW WHO WE ARE, 
SO WE TELL THEM!  
 
You, from OHIO, join us for socially 
fun times!   
 

mailto:anthemauction@att.net
mailto:%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20rjpruiett.nrc@gmail.com
mailto:rjpruiett.nrc@gmail.com
mailto:fannonjk157@gmail.com
mailto:ccohiobuckeyes@gmail.com
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What’s Happening in the Cape 

 
Merilee swearing in 

 
Gracie –Member of NRC and PAWS 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Welcome to Cape 
Coral, your own Slice 

of Paradise! 
 
In 1967 the New Resident Club of 
Cape Coral was established by 
Helen Peck as a way to give new-
comers the opportunity to 
exchange ideas and form 
friendships.  The tradition 
continues today in this, our 51st 
year. 
 
Membership is open to anyone 
who has resided in Cape Coral 
for three years or less.  If you’ve 
been here longer than that, you 
can still join the NRC, since each 
year there is an opportunity for 
“open enrollment” for all 
residents, regardless of length of 
residency. 

The three-year membership fee is 
$60 per person. 
 
Everyone joining will be members of 
a group made up of those starting 
that month.  Commonly, the groups 
number  two to three dozen.  Each 
group holds its own activities and 
participates in events held by the 
NRC as a whole. 
 
After three years of NRC member-
ship, you will “matriculate” with your 
group to become a graduate 
member.  You are  still in the NRC 
and, as graduates, strongly 
encouraged to continue to attend all 
NRC meetings, activities, and 
events, as well as continuing your 
group activities with other Club 
members. 

The NRC holds a general meeting 
at 9:15 a.m. on the first Tuesday of 

each month at the Yacht Club 
 

Please join us at the general meeting 
for coffee and a light snack, and get 
acquainted with the most dynamic 
social group in the Cape. 
 

We welcome you! 
 

For additional information, visit the 
NRC website at: 
 

www.capecoralnewresident.com 
 
Or join the NRC Facebook page: 
 
“Members Only New Resident Club 
of Cape Coral, Florida” 
 
Or contact any of the NRC Officers or 
Directors listed on the inside front 
cover of this newsletter. 

Welcome to our new members from October 2018! 

Refer a friend to the NRC.  
Our members are the best recruiters of great new candidates. 
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